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SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd
Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313
Board Meeting
October 29, 2015
I.
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative by Frank Pasternak.

Trustees present: Diane Barr (Armada), Bill Grandstaff (Romeo), Charlene VanMarcke (Roseville), Ron Black (Shelby), Mark Wollenweber (St. Clair Shores), Nancy Todorovich (Sterling Heights), Belinda Shelton Duggan (Troy).
            
Trustees excused:  Barbara Brown (Clinton-Macomb), Murney Bell (Chesterfield).

Guests: Stan Lisica (MacDonald), Frank Pasternak (Warren).

Staff present: Tammy Turgeon, Pat Linsday
Tammy presented gifts on behalf of the Suburban Library Cooperative Board to Stan Lisica and Frank Pasternak for their service.

II.          Approval of the Agenda
       Motion made by Wollenweber to approve the Agenda, supported by Black. Motion Carried.

III.         Approval of the Minutes

Motion made by Grandstaff to approve the September 24, 2015 minutes, supported by 

Barr.  Motion Carried

IV.
Public Participation

None
V.          Member Library Concerns 
The MacDonald Public Library is starting phase three of renovations. The Busch Branch of the Warren Public Library is closed and getting ready for renovations.
VI.          Action Items
A. Approval of the Bills – October 2015

           Payment of the bills for October 2015 was approved on a motion by Wollenweber,  


           supported by VanMarcke.  Motion Carried.

B. Budget Reports

Wollenweber moved to receive and file the September 2015 Budget Reports, supported by Black. Motion Carried.

C. Investment/Finance Committee Reports

Todorovich moved to receive and file the Investment/Finance Committee Report, supported by VanMarcke. Motion Carried.

D.  Election of Officers
As per the Suburban Library Cooperative Board Bylaws, the election of officers must be held at the annual meeting in October, the beginning of our fiscal year. It has been past practice that the Vice-Chairperson assumes the position of Chairperson at this time. 
Black nominated Bill Grandstaff (2014/15 Vice-Chairperson) for the 2015/16 Chairperson. Grandstaff accepted the nomination. Black made a motion to appoint Grandstaff as the 2015/16 Chairperson of the Suburban Library Cooperative Board. The motion was supported by VanMarcke. Motion Carried.

Lisica nominated Charlene VanMarcke for 2015/16 Vice Chairperson. VanMarcke accepted the nomination. Lisica made a motion to appoint VanMarcke as the 2015/16 Vice-Chairperson of the Suburban Library Cooperative Board. The motion was supported by Black. Motion Carried.

Wollenweber nominated Diane Barr for 2015/16 Secretary. Barr accepted the nomination. Wollenweber made a motion to appoint Barr as the 2015/16 Secretary for the Suburban Library Cooperative Board. The motion was supported by Grandstaff. Motion Carried. 

Ron Black, Barbara Brown and Diane Barr were asked to continue their appointments on the Finance Committee.
Bill Grandstaff, as newly appointed chairperson presided over the remainder of the meeting.

E.  Banking Resolution
Wollenweber made a motion to approve the 2015/16 Banking Resolution as presented. The motion was supported by Black. Motion Carried.

F.  Standards and Policies Committee Recommendation
1. Revised Borrowing Policy
The Standards and Policies Committee and the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council recommend changing the Borrowing Policy in regards to military personnel and how information needed to be eligible for a library card was presented. Wollenweber made a motion to approve the Revised Borrowing Policy. The motion was supported by Black. Motion Carried.
G.  2015-16 Centralized Purchasing Allocation

The Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council recommends the 2015/16 Centralized Purchasing allocation with the funds divided 7% of the total equally and 93% based on population. This is the most equitable for all member libraries. Wollenweber made a motion to approve the 2015-16 Centralized Purchasing Allocation. The motion was supported by Todorovich. Motion Carried.
H.  Renewal of Zinio Digital Magazine Service

Todorovich made a motion to approve the renewal of the Zinio Digital Magazine Service for one year at a cost of $44,750 for the Cooperative and reimbursing the Troy Library $5,250 for a portion of their subscription costs. The Cooperative General Fund budgeted $50,000 for this group purchase. The motion was supported by Black. Motion Carried.

I.   Renewal of Freegal Digital Music Service

VanMarcke made a motion to renew the Freegal Digital Music Service for one year at a cost of $50,437 for SLC member libraries that participate in the Shared System. The motion was supported by Wollenweber. Motion Carried.

J.   Technical Assistance Request for Quote

The Harrison Township Public Library is requesting a quote for a service/maintenance agreement for on-site service and to purchase replacement PC and Servers. A quote of $2,500 for 50 hours of service was proposed, with the understanding that SLC will not support any servers. Also, SLC could purchase replacement PCs and Servers, but would not assist in the installation of servers and SLC member libraries would get top priority. Wollenweber made a motion to offer the quote of $2,500 for 50 hours of service and a quote on replacement PCs and Servers as requested from the Harrison Township Public Library. The motion was supported by Lisica. Motion Carried. 
K.  Non-Resident Fee Request

The Lois Wagner Memorial Library Board is requesting that the Suburban Library Cooperative Board re-examine the current non-resident fee of $200 per family for full SLC access. Wollenweber made a motion to send this request to the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council for discussion. The motion was supported by Black. Motion Carried.

 VII.      Information Items
A.  Director’s Report
Libraries should be working on their State Aid reports. These reports are due February 1, 2016. Legislation is being introduced that would exempt libraries from TIFA/DDA under certain conditions, and increase communication to libraries that are having income captured. There is also legislation in committee about the taxing of big box stores. The Cooperative will be hosting a breakfast meeting for local legislators on Monday, December 7 at the Clinton-Macomb Public Library.
B. Items for November Agenda
1. Non-Resident Fee Request
C. Advisory Council Minutes October 2015
 VIII.     Next Meeting


The next Board Meeting will be Thursday, November 19, 2015 at the Suburban Library Cooperative. 
  IX. 
Adjournment


Lisica moved to adjourn at 7:15 p.m., supported by Pasternak. Motion Carried.









Respectfully submitted:










Diane Barr, Secretary
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